                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Tuesday 7th May 2013 at 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Roger Parkin in the Chair, Cllr Rowlands, Cllr Merrill, Cllr Blackman, Cllr Ancliff 
Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk
Item 01 
To invite members of the public to raise issues
None present
Item 02 
To accept apologies.

Cllr Parker (CWaC Business)
 Item 03
Declarations of Interest 
Declarations as per “Notifications of Interests”
Cllr Rowlands and Parkin Declared an Interest in the ChALC Membership

Item 04
Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 2nd April 2013.
Cllr Ancliff noted that the under item 7 the last line should read “and therefore there could be a balance of 

£1700 outstanding.
RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Ancliff and seconded by Cllr Blackman.
Item 05
To note Income & Expenditure in Apr 13, to note authorised cheques in Apr 13 and approve accounts as at 28th April 2013
        The income and expenditure and the cheque authorisation were noted and it was 

        Proposed by Cllr Merrill, seconded by Cllr Rowland’s that the accounts for April should be accepted

        ALL AGREED

 Item 06
ChALC Membership 2013-14

It was proposed by Cllr Ancliff, seconded by Cllr Blackman that the membership of ChALC should be continued. ALL AGREED
It was noted that ChALC had been very supportive over the previous twelve months on various issues.

Item 07 
Governance Review 
Following a meeting between Cllr parkin and Alison Armstrong he had now been advised that there may not be the need to hold individual Parish Meetings in order to change the Governance procedure and therefore we are awaiting further instructions from CWaC.
It was agreed that an article should be placed in Highways and Byways to try and ensure that all residents are aware of what is happening.

Item 08
Village Hall Finance (Phase 2)
The payment for the refurbishment of the Village Hall is progressing and the Parish Council will complete all payments in the near future.
Payments continue to be received from WREN which has covered the majority of the work that has been undertaken.

The possible balance of £1700 to be discussed with Cllr Harrison on her return from holiday.

Item 09     Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.
Cllr Ancliff expressed concern that under the rules of the Notification of Interests any councillor on any Parish Council committee would need to declare their interest if they were a Trustee of the Village Hall and the subject was an agenda item for discussion.

Matter to be investigated.

Cllr Parkin advised the meeting that following discussion with NaLC lawyers the Parish Council were not authorised to give authority to the Trustees of the Village Hall to run it on behalf of the Parish Council.

It was agreed that a resolution be put to the Full Parish Council to request approval that it was the intent  

of the Parish Council to have the Trustees run the Village Hall.
A formal agreement will pursued.
Cllr Blackman explained the concerns of the Village Hall trustees in relation to Maintenance and Security and confirmed that the trustees may have to approach the Parish Council for a contribution to the costs.
GOWY PARK

It is the intention to erect a chair and information board on the site of the new plantation which will be formally opened by the Lord Lieutenant in September 2013.

The information board will carry details if those who helped create the area and the plants and animal life that lives there.
Item 13 
Next Meeting 


Date and time of next meeting Monday 3rd June 2013 @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Meeting Closed 19.09 pm

Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

         8th May 2013

   2013/18

